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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

On Wednesday 14 June 2023, the sewerage inspection opening at Nords Wharf Public School overflowed, 
impacting the grassed area and footpath on the bottom north west corner of the school. 

The area was immediately cordoned off and we engaged a plumber who cleared the blockage the same 
day. 

The area has been fenced off and is being remediated under the advice of an independent occupational 
hygienist. 

There is a planned maintenance project underway to upgrade the school driveway including resurfacing 
the road and landscaping. As part of this project, we will be upgrading the stormwater and sewerage 
infrastructure, and laying new sewer lines.  

We are finalising engineer and hydrologist reports for this project and construction is anticipated to start 
during the upcoming July school holidays. 

We are also investigating potential issues impacting the school’s sewerage infrastructure with Hunter 
Water.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your understanding. 
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